AMPCO

January 16, 2009
VIA EMAIL & COURIER

Ms. Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Bluewater Power Distribution Corporation (“Bluewater”)
Board File No.: EB-2008-0221

[ am writing in response to Procedural Order #2. In preparing this response AMPCO has had the
opportunity to review the Board staff correspondence as well as VECC's, Bluewaters’s and CME's. .

The Board has requested submissions with respect to the following three (3) issues:

1. Whether further discovery is required, either in the form of further interrogatories or a
technical conference.

AMPCO does not require further discovery on its interrogatories, however, we do support the
request from VESS and Board Staff for further clarification on their interrogatories.

2. Whether a settlement conference would be appropriate

AMPCO believes that a settlement conference would be beneficial to all parties. AMPCO is
also supportive of Bluewater’s request for a procedural meeting or conference call to take place
before the settlement conference.

3. Whether a written or oral hearing is preferred

AMPCO agrees with CME’s response that the OEB defer its decision until after the settlement
conference. All parties can then assess whether their issues have been resolved, and the type of
hearing necessary can be decided at that time.
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If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to call Christine Dade, 905-723-9895 or
dade9895@rogers.com.

Adam White



